
 

CLAUDIO DIBASTIANO 
585 LINE 7 ROAD, NIAGARA-ON-THE-LAKE | 9057449500 | CD.AUTOPLUS@GMAIL.COM 

APRIL 8, 2025 

NATALIE THOMSON 
SECRETARY/TREASURER COMMITTEE OF ADJUSTMENT 
NIAGARA ON THE LAKE 
 

Dear NATALIE THOMSON: 

I am writing to respectfully request consideration in allowing the continued presence of the 
three seacans currently situated on my property at 585 Line 7 Road. These units are being 
used exclusively for personal storage purposes, housing long-held sentimental belongings that 
I do not have space for within my home. 

Please be assured that the seacans are entirely within the boundaries of my property and 
have been placed with care to ensure that they do not disturb any of the existing shrubbery 
or natural vegetation. Their location was chosen specifically to minimize visual and 
environmental impact. 

Prior to placing these seacans, I took the time to speak with my neighbours to ensure that 
their presence would not cause any inconvenience or concern. I am grateful to report that 
none have expressed any issues with their current placement and have been supportive of 
my efforts to manage my property responsibly. 

I would also like to humbly ask that consideration be given to my personal circumstances. As 
someone of advanced age facing ongoing health challenges, having these seacans on-site 
has been a tremendous help in managing my personal affairs with dignity and 
independence. The convenience and security they offer during this stage of my life is 
invaluable. 

I sincerely appreciate your understanding and empathy in reviewing my request. I am more 
than willing to discuss this matter further if needed, and I thank you in advance for your time 
and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

CLAUDIO DIBASTIANO 


